
Rotary minutes Nov 2 2015 
 
Attendance: 
Ed Handl 
Judy Schwab 
Helen McCarthy 
Karen Burtch 
Marlene Sanborn 
Paul Buckley 
Erv Hedegaard 
Arlene Weber 
Joan Jones 
Beth Billings 
Guests: Stan Olson and son Cheyenne Olson  
 
 
Business items 
 
Community Center rental has been comped for us, per Tom Harrington.  Reminder to thank 
VFW for this in our Whitehall Ledger “Thank You” letter. 
 
Ed reviewed final plans for the Harvest Dance and will post revised task list on the Whitehall 
Rotary Club website 
 
Ed announced that our club received a Membership Development Award from RI for achieving 
the highest growth rate of members under 40 in District 5390 
 
Discussion of membership recruitment – Erv suggested we use e-mail to discuss potential 
invitees before asking them to dinner.  Motion was made and passed. 
 
Ed will remove the fishpond cover this week. 
 
Christmas committee meeting tonight after regular meeting. 
 
Arlene has Whitehall Rotary Club T-shirts for sale, $5 each. 
 
Program: 
Stan Olson – 4-H director for rabbits and small animals – assisted by his son Cheyenne. 
 
Cheyenne spun the wheel and Karen won the pot 


